## WARTBURG COLLEGE



DEPARTMENT OF MATHEMATICS



January 10, 1967

Earle L. Canfield, Dean Graduate Division Drake University Des Moines, Iowa 50311

Dear Professor Canfield:

In reading my December issue of <u>The American Mathematical Monthly</u> which arrived today, I noticed an error in the report of the Iowa Section. The second sentence reads, "Chairman R.V.Hogg, presided." while Professor Donald E. Sanderson actually presided. Perhaps you already know about the error, but if not I felt that you would want it called to your attention.

The only response which I have received thus far from your December letter to the section members is the one which arrived today from L.A. Knowler. I believe that you have a copy. Do you know anything about Professor Fred C. Leone's qualifications as a speaker?

Sincerely,

Killiam L. Haltmann

William L.Waltmann Chairman, Iowa Section MAA